
Warning  over  daredevil
snowsports

Historic Scotland’s Ranger Service and Lothian and Borders
Police have urged irresponsible skiers and snow boarders to

stop putting themselves and other members of the public at
risk in Holyrood Park during the current cold snap.

Over  the  past  week  there  have  been  several  incidents  and
injuries relating to the large number of people using skis,
snowboards  and  makeshift  sledges  including  inflatable
dinghies, metal signs, bin bags and canoes, descending on the
beauty spot following the unprecedented snowfall.

There  have  also  been  reports  of  skiers  and  snowboarders
launching off the Radical Road and other high areas of the
park into the way of other members of the public and in some
cases into on coming traffic.  In fact these are more than
reports – there is a video – but STV identified the skier as
an expert. You can watch the video here – but please don’t
copy the idea! The authorities seem to have enough to deal
with at the moment.

Snowboarders and ski-ers have also created home made jumps,
which pose dangers to sledgers and block the main paths for
other park users.

Rangers, Police, and ambulance staff have received a number of
calls from people asking for assistance when they have got
into  difficulties,  putting  unnecessary  strain  on  already
stretched resources.

The  most  serious  incident  saw  emergency  services  hindered
during  a  rescue  operation  at  the  weekend  when  skiers  and
snowboarders continued to come down the hill at speed as they
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tried to remove a seriously injured sledger from the hill.

Historic  Scotland’s  Ranger  Service  has  increased  patrols
across the park during the cold snap and has been speaking to
members of the public to raise awareness of the risks.

Martin Gray Visitors Service Manager for Historic Scotland
Rangers  Service,  said:-“Although  we  understand  that  people
want to get out and enjoy the snow, it is important that this
is done safely and responsibly.

“We  would  completely  discourage  skiers  and  boarders  from
launching themselves off crag faces and creating make-shift
jumps, as this is both irresponsible and endangers themselves
and other park users. We would also encourage sledgers to use
purpose built sledges and stick to the lower slopes of the
park were there is less chance of picking up the sort of speed
that could result in serious injury to themselves or other
people.”

Inspector Nadine Aliane from Lothian and Borders Police said:-
“Holyrood Park is a popular area for people to enjoy the snow
however the festive weather conditions mean our resources are
being stretched to the limit.

“Accidents  caused  by  irresponsible  behaviour  can  divert
resources from serious incidents and put lives at risk.

While we want everyone to enjoy themselves, we would encourage
people to do so safely.”

Oh and then there was the guy who was snowboarding behind a
car on the A9……definitely not to be attempted! But it is
interesting viewing….or at least it was – it has now been
removed by the user – perhaps the police have caught up with
him? You can still see a photo on The Daily Record website.
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